Codi Cyrhaeddiad Trwy Godi Disgwyliadau

A big 'hi' to our upcoming Year 6 students - we hope you are feeling excited about joining us, and not too nervous!



Hello! My name is Mrs Forsyth, and I'll be

coming to visit you in your school to prepare you for transitioning to high school! You've hopefully been shown my virtual tour and videos from our students, to start to get you thinking about my visit and what else you might want to know.

There are some resources you may find useful on our website - look at our prospectus, latest bulletins and uniform. www.welshpool-hs.powys.sch.uk Look at some 'transitioning to secondary school resources' here, too!

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/tags/zh4wy9q/starting-secondary-school/1

## And things to look forward to ...

I will be speaking to all Y6 who are transitioning, about what to expect, and what to prepare for, when you come to high school. These talks will take place as usual after half term, during June, where all of your questions will be answered.

Parents will be sent more information around this time with details of different aspects of school - how the canteen works, uniform requirements, timings of the day, support offered, bus information....we don't want parents worrying either!



In the meantime, we are asking your schools to send us all of your information so we can start to learn about you already! We will also be talking to Y6 teachers to find out how we can support you.

Look out for our next newsletter in June when we will share more details of our transition days on 8th and 9th July 2025 .....